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CHRONOLOGY RE TOW LOT at 355 WARREN  as of August 4, 2010
Early 2006:   Public Safety Committee (served by Jim Adolf) considered general ordinance clarification re tow lot  licensing and as part of this the question of whether all tow lots were permitted under Zoning and Site Plan ordinances came up (Alex Jaegerman and Jean Fraser  attended various meetings).
April 2006:  Legal (Jim Adolf) wrote to all tow lot owners and operators to clarify the City’s new ordinances generally and in relation to Site Plan stated:  [if they have not received Site Plan approval from City’s Planning Division]…must; “Submit a detailed site plan application to the City’s Planning division that includes, at a minimum, (a) proof of right title and interest in the property, such as a deed; (b) a boundary survey, stamped by a professional surveyor; and (c) a site plan, stamped by a professional engineer, that addresses fencing, landscaping, lighting and stormwater treatment.”…by Oct 31, 2006 or you will be removed from the City’s tow list immediately thereafter.  If you submit, you will be issued a license that will remain valid until June 30, 2007.
There were 2 tow lots to which this applied (58 Alder street and 355 Warren Ave); both were operating without a site plan;  Warren Ave was also nonconforming re zoning.
355 Warren Ave; Tow Lot (owned by John Vance and used by several towing companies)
{October, 2003]:  Lot cleared and graveled without site plan permission nor MDEP permits.  Not sure when towing use commenced, but not legal in that zone until text change in late 2006.
Nov, 2006:  John Vance was given a month’s grace re the Oct 31, 2006 deadline as Jim Adolf had to first amend text of B4 zoning to allow tow lots (JF did report for Planning Board)
Early Dec, 2006:  John Vance’s attorney contacted Jim Adolf re the site plan and at Lee Urban’s (Lee urban the then Director of Planning and Development) request the attorney was asked to contact the Planner (Jean Fraser- JF) and discuss the requirements.  At that time John Vance said he couldn’t progress because of uncertainty re the MDOT improvement  scheme for Warren Ave

Dec 18, 2007:  JF met with John Vance attorney (Bill Troub) at LU request and ran through the site plan requirements as discussed on Dec 10 (AJ/BB/JT had agreed arborvitaes along main frontage; some lilacs along Saville; repair/replace fencing; provide sidewalks and curbing (can ask for waiver or potential contribution to MDOT scheme); drainage; stormwater treatment possibly; also faxed this list to John Vance April 2007 and copied to Lee Urban)

Dec 22 and 27, 2007:  JF and Barbara Barhydt (BB) spoke to John Vance as he was seeking clarification re our requirements and questioning these;  JF faxed ordinance extracts and listed requirements again.
April 24, 2007:  John Vance called JF to ask again what he had to do to get site plan approval. JF sent fax with Site Plan application etc. with same list as before and clarified fees; also encouraged him to get a professional engineer to act for him and prepare necessary plans.

April 26, 2007:  Licensing (Amanda Berube) wrote to Vance confirming that the tow lot should not be used as it was illegal and that the companies using it may not use it and requiring him to submit a site plan application asap.
May 17, 2007:  John Vance came in to see Jim Adolf (Legal) and was given 3 weeks to submit Site Plan application.

May 18 and 24, 2007:  Jim Fisher of NE Civil Solutions wrote and called JF to confirm he had been commissioned by John Vance to act for him re the site plan but that a site plan submission would not be sent to us until mid June
June 4, 2007:  After requesting information from me as to status of the application (ie whether it had been submitted yet) Licensing and Legal gave this date as a deadline for John Vance to submit a Site Plan application or otherwise lose his license
June, 2007:  Jim Adolf spoke to Jim Fisher and various conversations took place;  Jim Fisher confirmed he was ready to submit site plan application;  apparently MDOT not forthcoming with information etc and this is causing delays.

July 25, 2007:  Jim Fisher gave us a written update (addressed to BB) to explain why MDOT were delaying the submission of a Site Plan application

August 6. 2007:  JF sought update from Public Works  re MDOT project;  some question over priority as re Riverside/Warren Intersection.
August 8, 2007:  Site Plan application received and logged;  not complete because of problem with MDOT

August 31, 2007:  License for towing operators to use the site was given as the April 2006 letter only ties this to the submission of a site plan application, not the completion of the site plan approval process. However, Legal confirmed that city expects reasonable progress on site plan.

Feb/March, 2008:  JF sought update from PW regarding progress re the MDOT scheme and plans near/on Vance’s lot.

April 18, 2008:  Planning letter sent to Jim Fisher copied to John Vance asking for further information so that the project could be reviewed (ie to make application complete);  this was copied to Jim Adolf who suggested setting a deadline.

May 15, 2008:  Jim Fisher called to confirm he was preparing the additional information

June 5, 2008:  Advised Jim Adolf (Legal) of position re this application and asked him to look at the review letter;  Jim agreed re deadlines and past chronology.

June 5, 2008:  Planning letter referring to the letter of April 18 and requesting the information by June 20, 2008  

June 12, 2008:  John Vance called JF as he felt engineers charging too much and asking whether Jim Fisher has to do so much (this was partly re the need  and cost for a boundary survey;  also Jim fisher was charging John Vance for all 57 items on our checklist).  Also John said he doesn’t understand why needs surfacing when already has many inches of gravel;  what about MDOT etc.
June 13, 2008:  JF spoke to Jim Fisher and Jim confirmed the production of an accurate boundary survey with monuments etc was an extra $3000.  I suggested that Jim focus on preparing more detailed proposals as they would require some further discussion and for him to submit an updated  Existing Conditions plan (unsigned) that was accurate and included the required info. [I also suggested that if John Vance wanted to retain/regrade the existing surface, that the plan to say what was existing and what would be done]. 
June 20, 2008:  JF received e-mail from Jim Fisher saying that they are working on it but won’t have info to me that day as we requested.

June 30, 2008:  JF called Jim Fisher (left voice message) asking re progress on submissions.

July 11, 2008:  Letter and revised plans from Northeast Civil Solutions (Jim Fisher); letter explains revised proposals (and why not agreeing to some of our review comments).  Application marked as complete for purposes of UI.
September 15, 2008:  Planning review letter sent clarifying need for boundary survey; need for stormwater analysis and some treatment; need for curbing and reduction of drive access width; need for more landscaping; need to repair fencing.
September 22, 2008:  JF received copy of letter from Mike Farmer (DPS) to Maietta Construction Company giving approval to MDOT installing a new drain manhole for Mr. Vance’s tow lot but clarifying that it is at Mr. Vance risk if it needs to be changed to conform to site plan approval requirements. 
September 29, 2008:  Meeting with Jim Fisher and John Vance at their request (staff:  Alex Jaegerman, Barbara Barhydt, Danielle West-Chuhta (from Legal, taking over from Jim Adolf) and Jean Fraser) to discuss issues raised in review letter and the complications created by MDOT project.  Vance and Fisher agreed 3 weeks to submit revised plans (including boundary survey) and agreed to provide letter to MDOT so that integration of projects could proceed.
October 1, 2008:  E-mail from Jim Fisher confirming what they will do (boundary survey; stormwater management analysis and design of treatment system; revise paving and landscaping as discussed at meeting).

November 4, 2008:  Northeast Civil Solutions (Jim Fisher) sent cover letter and Stormwater Management Report plus provided letter (to MDOT) confirming width of driveway to be 30 feet (as City requested) and that Mr Vance will pave the part of the drive between the ROW and his lot. Also submitted revised plans to address review letter of 9.15.2009 (but not a complete boundary survey and its unstamped).
November 21, 2008:  Sent e-mail to Jim Fisher asking him to address 11.13.2008 comments from Dan Goyette (re survey, erosion control measures and location of pipes).

December 15, 2008:  Sent e-mail to Jim Fisher following up on the Nov 21,2008 e-mail (no response)

Winter 2008:  this drifted a bit because MDOT project underway and it was delayed;  lot needed for place to tow cars because of snow. Various discussions Kathi Earley / Mike Farmer re coordination re this site and MDOT project.  Also discussions with Fire Dept about Vance and project on opposite side sharing new fire hydrant but Mr Vance unwilling to be involved.
Spring 2009:  MDOT project recommenced.
September 14, 2009:  Mike Farmer e-mailed JF to say Mr Vance had spoken with MDOT Project Engineer and indicated that he (Mr. Vance) was waiting for City to approve his site plan application and wanted to remove the addition to the house at 355 Warren and replace with siding-  Mike was asking re status of site plan and JF responded to clarify we were waiting for Mr. Vance to send in revised proposals and that we would need to see more detail before confirming what level of site plan review was needed re the house (though probably site plan review).

(early September):  Mike Farmer confirmed that Maietta were nearing completion.

September 21, 2009:  JF (based on discussion at Dev Rev and with Barbara Barhydt) sent letter to Fisher cc’d to Vance clarifying status of site plan review, resending 11.13.08 comments from Dan Goyette and requested revised (final) plans by Oct 6, 2009.  Confirmed that site plan approval would be needed for the removal of side extension of existing house (house is located within site of the tow lot;  during MDOT project Mr Vance had discussed with engineers whether this work could be done) but suggested they could roll that into revisions for the tow lot. Letter was faxed to Jim Fisher and he called JF re survey and confirming that he couldn’t quite meet our deadline.
September 22, 2009:  Building Permit issued for removal of side extension and existing porch and rebuilding of porch.  (did not go through Planning Division)
Oct 13, 2009:  JF sent Jim Fisher e-mail asking re progress…. Jim Fisher replied that he had sent Mr Vance a contract for completion of the review-related work and “should be able to address everything within a couple of weeks”.
Nov 17, 2009:  (8 weeks after letter; 6 weeks after deadline):  Nothing yet received.
Nov 20, 2009:  Letter to John Vance and Jim Fisher requesting site plan revisions etc by Dec 31, 2009 and implementation by June 15, 2010 and advising if not implemented licenses would be revoked.

January 27, 2010:  Revised plans submitted to address 2008 review comments.

February 10, 2010:  Review comments given to agent (Jim Fisher) requiring impervious surface calculations, tree to be added to narrow access drive; loan and seeding over entire front area.  (Note-  fencing no longer required as Mr Vance did not want to replace the fencing-  said he would replace the gates)
March 22, 2010:  Site Plan approval issued with condition:

i. That the applicant shall implement this Site Plan approval (and any associated Building Permits) in a diligent manner so that the project is fully implemented in accordance with the approved/permitted plans prior to June 15, 2010. Failure to complete the aforementioned actions will result in the withholding of any further “towing/wrecker service licenses” for the tow lot at 355 Warren Avenue and enforcement action; and

May 6, 2010:  The previous week Mr Vance had telephoned a number of staff asking if he could omit come of the approved improvements.  Letter sent from Planning advising him that any amendments require an application/fee and again advising him of the June 15, 2010 deadline and steps needed to be completed to meet that deadline.

May 13, 2010:  Applicant submitted building permit; Inspections were advised that no performance guarantee had been paid.  Jean Fraser spoke to Jim Fisher who advised her that Mr Vance had been thoroughly briefed regarding the Perf Guarantee and BP process/requirements.
June 15, 2010:  Phil diPierro (Planning) visited site and reported that no improvements had been implemented. (See photos).
June 28, 2010:   Letter from Penny Littell (Director of  Planning and Urban Dev) to Mr Vance noting that site plan had not been implemented by June 15, 2010 and stating that the City Clerk’s Office had been notified to withhold the towing/wreckers service licenses for towing companies using this lot and confirming that a performance guarantee, inspection fee, building permit and pre-construction meeting were required prior to any work starting on site.  This letter sent after extensive internal consultation with all relevant departments.
June 29 and 30, 2010:  Mr Vance spoke to Jean Fraser and Barbara Barhydt and explained that he had received the Building Permit on may 28, 2010 and had ordered the treatment unit and had contractors ready to start work in next week or so-  so he was requesting an extension and also that towing operators would be allowed to continue to use the lot.  Jean Fraser contacted the supplier for the treatment unit who confirmed it would be delivered by the end of July.

July 1, 2010:  Letter from Penny Littell (Director of  Planning and Urban Dev) to Mr Vance confirming an extension of the June 15, 2010 deadline to August 31, 2010 with no further extensions (this related to all site plan work). The Building Permit has been issued in error (as not PG nor Inspection Fees had been received) and the letter requested a $300 Inspection Fee and waived the Performance Guarantee. Licensing were informed and in turn gave towing operators interim license to use this lot.
July 2, 2010:  Mr Vance called Jean Fraser and requested a Pre-construction meeting asap. As Phil DiPierro was away most of the following week, the meeting was arranged for July 12, 2010 as Mr Vance had already got contractors ready to start that day.

July 12, 2010:  Pre construction meeting on site (Phil DiPierro attended from Planning); Mr Vance advised Phil he intended to replace all of the fencing around the site. This was not part of the approved site plan as earlier in the review process (when staff had requested an upgrade of the fencing) Mr Vance had said he did not wish to renew the fencing. The new fence raised questions over its location (because the existing fence was outside of Mr Vance’s property and in the paper street) and the associated screening planning of 6 lilacs.

July 13, 2010:  Mr Vance called Jean Fraser regarding the question of the fence location and tree location.  Jean added this issue to the Dev Rev meeting of July 14, 2010 for discussion with DPS (re ROW) and Jeff Tarling (City Arborist). At that time the question of when the trees should be planted was also discussed and it was greed that this would remain before the end of august 2010 as already stated in letters to Mr Vance, as trees would be available and if planted at the end of August would be OK.

July 16, 2010:  Letter from Jean Fraser (Planner) to Mr Vance sent confirming that new fencing was acceptable and should be located along the property line with trees 5 feet away;  letter also confirmed:

1. “All planting and improvements as shown on the approved Site Plan (as amended by this letter) must be completed by August 31, 2010 in accordance with the letter of  July 1st, 2010 from Penny St Louis Littell, Director of Planning and Urban Development. Therefore:

a. Please order the six trees from a nursery now so that they can be delivered in late August and planted by the end of August, 2010;

b. The trees must be as specified in the Planting Schedule (2 inch caliper Tree Lilac)-  if  the nursery will not be able to deliver these to you in late August, you may substitute Crusgal: Thornless Hawthorn 2 inch caliper.  The City Arborist (Jeff Tarling) has contacted the nurseries and understands that both of these trees, at the 2 inch caliper size, are available for delivery in mid to late August which allows you time to plant them by the end of August.”

July 20-23:  John Vance spoke to Jeff Tarling and sent a fax to Jeff of a quote from a nursery for lilacs that indicated that lilacs would not be available until October.  Jeff Tarling had approved the variety but had not agreed the October planting although Mr Vance interpreted Jeff’s comments as being approval to an October planting.  Mr Vance called Jean Fraser who confirmed (after speaking to Jeff Tarling and Barbara Barhydt) that the trees needed to be planted in August and apologizing for any confusion; Barbara Barhydt also spoke to Mr Vance that day at Mr Vance’s request. 

August 3, 2010:  Letter from Jean Fraser (who had been on vacation the following week) to Mr Vance confirming the end August timetable and confirming that if lilacs not available then hawthorns or crabapples would be acceptable substitutes;  this letter was agreed with Jeff Tarling.  
